
1st Tuesdays - Public Works Committee  

Jeff Morris - Chairman, Minnie Bommer, Danny Wallace 
 

2nd Tuesdays - General Welfare and Public Relations Committee 

Minnie Bommer - Chairwoman, Keith Phelps, C.H. Sullivan 
 

3rd Tuesdays - Finance and Administration Committee 

C.H. Sullivan - Chairman, All Aldermen/Alderwomen attend 
 

4th Tuesdays - Public Safety Committee 

Keith Phelps - Chairman, C.H. Sullivan, Johnetta Yarbrough 

All regularly scheduled committee meetings are at 4:00 pm in the Lower Level Conference Room at 

Covington City Hall at 200 W. Washington St.  All Board of Mayor and Aldermen meetings are held 

on the 2nd and 4th Tuesday evenings of each month at 5:30 pm in the Board Room on the 2nd floor 

at Covington City Hall.  ALL are open to the public.  Official meeting minutes and agendas can be 

found by visiting www.covingtontn.com. 

You may contact your   

Alderman/Alderwoman by  

clicking on the email links below. 

District 1 Vice Mayor Johnetta Yarbrough  1122jwyatt@gmail.com 

  Alderwoman Minnie Bommer  alderwomandist1@gmail.com 

 

District 2 Alderman Jeff Morris   aldermanjeffmorris@gmail.com   

  Alderman Keith Phelps   kphelps@jamiesonandfisher.com 

 

District 3 Alderman C.H. Sullivan   aldermanchsullivan@gmail.com  

  Alderman Danny Wallace   aldermanwallace@gmail.com 

Newsletter - March 13,  2020 Mayor Justin Hanson 

http://www.covingtontn.com/
mailto:1122jwyatt@gmail.com
mailto:alderwomanbommer@gmail.com
mailto:aldermanjeffmorris@gmail.com
mailto:kphelps@jamiesonandfisher.com
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General Welfare / Parks and Recreation Committee Meeting – 03/10/20 – 4:00 p.m. 

Present: Chairperson Alderwoman Minnie Bommer, Alderman CH Sullivan, Alderman Danny Wallace, Alderman Jeff Morris, Alder-

man Keith Phelps, Mayor Justin Hanson, Director Robin Anderson, Director Barrie Foster, Director Joseph Mack, Dee Rogers, Justin 

Harrell, Buckie Joy, Leah Price, Tina Dunn, Rebecca Ray, Shenika Bond (Tipton Co. Health Dept.), Echo Day, Sherri Onorati,  
 

Parks and Recreation Report – Director Joseph Mack 

Community Service Opportunity 

- March 23-27 (Tipton County Schools’ Spring Break) 

- 10 workers per day needed, 6-8 hours per day 

- Free breakfast and lunch provided 
Corona Virus Precautionary Procedures 

- Started new process for cleaning equipment, door handles, etc.  Done once per hour. 

- Submitted CDC & Health Department info that was given to managers 
Parks and Recreation Tourism and Health Tax 

- Additional revenue from people who come to visit our community, not our residents 

- City Tourism Taxes, added to hotel bill, discussed New Orleans, Nashville, Chattanooga as  examples 

- Currently County receives all revenue on hotel taxes even though Covington has most of the hotels 

- Discussed benefits and potential revenue 

- Gave examples of what we can do to create more opportunities 

- We have to start looking at ways we can maintain and replace aging equipment 

- We also need to work on ADA (Americans with Disabilities Act) compliance.  That takes funding 

- City Health Taxes – Intended to prevent or reduce unhealthy food, beverages, etc., consumption 

- Showed examples of other cities who have implemented health taxes on sugary drinks and how much revenue 

they have collected. 

- We have a responsibility to help our residents live healthier lives 

- Director Mack showed slides of some of our areas that desperately need to be updated and replaced. 

- Motion made to accept report, 2nd, discussion, Committee feels like we need to have more discussion on this 

issue and revisit in April, report approved. 
 

Tipton County Museum Report – Director Barrie Foster 

Veteran of the Month – Brenda Cooper 

May Festival, Saturday, May 2nd 

Good for the Soul, Barbara McBride & Barrie Foster 

Men of Valor, great turnout, exhibit up until the end of June 

Certify Your Yard, Sherl Rose, 10:00 am, April 18th  

Nature Walk and Garden Tour, Sherl Rose, March 28th 

Nature Camp, June 22-26, $55 for the week 

Women of the Civil War, Dr. Claudia Chapman, March 28th 10:00 a.m. 

Motion to accept report, 2nd, approved 
 

Airport Report – Director Robin Anderson 

Fuel Total 2,565 for February, expect a good amount for March 

Airport Conference is March 15-17 

Discussed paving drive, hoping to use maintenance grant 

Discussed fuel farm, new computer system 

Motion to accept report, 2nd, approved 
 

Baseball/Softball signups have been extended until  March 15th 

 

There being no further business, meeting adjourned 

Official meeting minutes and agendas can be found by visiting www.covingtontn.com. 

http://www.covingtontn.com/


Visit us on our Facebook page 

COVINGTON FIRE DEPARTMENT 

101 Tennessee Avenue - Covington, TN  38019 - 901-476-2578 

BE A COVINGTON VOLUNTEER FIREFIGHTER 

Click below to learn more! 

Covington High School HOSA 

(Health Occupations Students of 

America) completed skills for the 

CERT (Community Emergency Re-

sponse Team) at Covington Fire 

Department.  The students in this 

class will be a vital part of our com-

munity’s ability to help their neigh-

bors in case of a natural disaster.  

We are thankful for our partnership 

with Covington High School! 

https://www.facebook.com/Covington-Fire-Department-378574375564775
https://www.facebook.com/Covington-Fire-Department-378574375564775
http://volunteerfiretn.org/


Fish Fry Benefit  
supporting Covington Police  

Department Investigator & Tennessee 
Bureau of Investigation Task Force 

Agent Mario Hall! 

In December, Covington Police Department Investigator and TBI Task Force Agent Mario Hall 

was diagnosed with a rare form of cancer, Low-Grade Appendiceal Mucinous Neoplasm.  In 

late January, he underwent 14+ hours of extensive surgery at Vanderbilt.  He has since  

encountered some complications but continues to heal and receive treatment.  Mario and  

his wife Amy have three daughters, Aiyana, Taylor, and Brooklyn.  On February 8th, they  

welcomed their first grandchild, Kayson. 
 

Mario is facing mounting medical bills and other expenses.  Your support will help ease his 

burden and allow him to concentrate on healing and ultimately returning to what he loves - 

serving and protecting the people of West Tennessee.   
 

If you are unable to attend the benefit fish fry and would like to donate funds to Mario and 

his family, and account has been set up and the link is available below.   
 

Donate to Mario Hall! 

Visit us on our Facebook page 

COVINGTON POLICE DEPARTMENT 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/join-us-for-a-fish-fry-luncheon-benefiting-tbi-task-force-agent-mario-hall-tickets-94153129545
https://www.gofundme.com/f/mario-hall
https://www.facebook.com/Covington-Police-Department-1420689951501331
https://www.facebook.com/Covington-Police-Department-1420689951501331


As you may have heard by now, the novel Coronavirus has 

made its way to Tennessee. Governor Bill Lee confirmed 

Thursday morning, March 5, 2020, that a 44-year old man in 

Williamson County tested positive for COVID-19 (scientific 

name for this coronavirus). According to doctors the patient 

had not traveled internationally, but he had recently traveled, 

roundtrip, between Nashville and Boston, Massachusetts. 

Governor Lee announced that Tennessee was the first of five 

states to test for COVID-19 and testing will continue in our 

state. The Tennessee Department of Health released more 

information today on this first case of the virus in Tennessee. 

You can find that information here. 
 

While this virus poses a serious public health risk, especially  

to those who are already vulnerable with underlying health  

conditions, this is not a time to panic. As the adage goes “An 

ounce of prevention is worth a pound of cure.” I simply want to 

share information with our citizens, so you are informed and pre-

pared. All indications from medical and healthcare professionals  

is that the overall risk to the general public is low. This is the time 

to prepare and educate yourself on the symptoms of COVID-19, what to do if you feel sick, and the 

best ways to prevent infection. This is especially true if you or anyone in your household has recently 

traveled outside our community to areas where there are confirmed cases of the Coronavirus. I  

encourage you to visit the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention website here. The Tennessee 

Department of Health has also established a Tennessee Coronavirus Public Information Hotline,  

which is available every day from 10:00am to 10:00pm. The number for the hotline is 1-877-857-2945.  

Those individuals who may not have internet access may call the hotline for information.  
 

Common sense is key, folks! Wash your hands regularly with soap 

and water. If you are feeling sick, stay at home if you are able and 

stay away from others who are especially vulnerable. If you are 

feeling sick and must go out in public, keep your distance from  

others and cover your mouth when coughing or sneezing. If you 

have symptoms and are seeking medical attention call your doctor 

or healthcare provider ahead so that they can take appropriate 

safety measures. Perhaps most importantly, stay updated on the 

situation with information from reputable sources. The Centers for 

Disease Control and Tennessee Department of Health (TN.gov/health) are excellent resources.  

Rumors, conspiracy theories and other misinformation that tend to spread on social media during 

times of uncertainty are dangerous.   
 

We at the City of Covington are keeping track of the situation and  
taking all appropriate steps to ensure our first responders, law  
enforcement and other municipal officials are prepared in the event  
the Coronavirus comes to our community. My first priority is to protect 
the health and safety of our citizens and community, our first respond-
ers, and our healthcare providers. If there is any further information 
about the Coronavirus that pertains to our community, I will share that 
information with you.  

https://www.tn.gov/health/news/2020/3/5/tdh-releases-further-information-regarding-covid-19-case.html
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/index.html


Check out all the great events going 

on at the Tipton County Museum!  

Visit the museum Facebook page by 

clicking HERE! 

https://www.facebook.com/tiptoncountymuseum
https://www.facebook.com/search/top/?q=tipton%20county%20museum


We congratulate Marine Brenda Cooper, our March 2020 

Veteran of the Month. Family and friends gathered at the 

Tipton County Museum Tuesday night to honor Brenda 

and thank her for her service to our country.  Thank you to the Girl 

Scouts for providing refreshments.  If you would like to nominate a 

Tipton County Veteran to be our Veteran of the Month, please call 

901-476-0242.  To read more about Brenda Cooper, click HERE. 

https://files.constantcontact.com/8c9941aa001/ea799424-26a6-4866-9040-2aef14fcde66.pdf


https://www.facebook.com/covingtonparksnrec
http://www.covingtontn.com/covington-youth-sports.html




Come have 

Coffee with the Mayor 

Tuesday, March 17th  

7:30 - 9:00 a.m. 

Is there something you’d like to share 

in our weekly newsletter?  Email  

Rebecca Ray at rray@covingtontn.com! 

CLICK HERE TO REGISTER! 

https://www.facebook.com/events/1530426847096115
mailto:rray@covingtontn.com
https://www.golucygo.org/go-lucy-go-annual-5k/10k?utm_source=Comined+Lists&utm_campaign=185be2acdb-EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_2020_03_03_04_45&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_2c2f12896b-185be2acdb-587070425
https://www.golucygo.org/go-lucy-go-annual-5k/10k?utm_source=Comined+Lists&utm_campaign=185be2acdb-EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_2020_03_03_04_45&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_2c2f12896b-185be2acdb-587070425


Drug Free Tipton has launched the tip411 alert system as a way to interactively keep the community con-

nected and informed through email, text message, and online public safety alerts.  Tip411 also allows the 

public to report crimes and other suspicious activities directly to law enforcement by sending anonymous 

text messages from their cell phone via a free smartphone app.  Simply text “Tipton” to 847411 from your 

cell phone or download the tip411 app.  This service is 100% anonymous!  

Contact Drug Free Tipton at 901-378-0545 or visit www.drugfreetipton.org 

Ribbon Cuttings 

Congratulations to Tipton County Commu-

nity Chorus on their Ribbon Cutting at the 

Covington-Tipton Chamber of Commerce on 

Friday morning.  They provided breakfast 

and some music to start the day!  If you 

would like more info on Tipton County 

Community Chorus, visit their Facebook 

page! 

TUESDAY, MARCH 31, 2020 AT 9 AM – 9:30 AM CDT 

Gordmans Ribbon Cutting and Grand Opening 

975 TN-51 N, Covington, TN 38019 

https://www.drugfreetipton.org/
https://www.facebook.com/DrugFreeTipton
https://www.facebook.com/Tipton-County-Community-Chorus-824216811250705
https://www.facebook.com/Tipton-County-Community-Chorus-824216811250705
https://www.facebook.com/events/416767995870897


 Notice Covington Utilities Customers 
The City of Covington is in the process of installing AMI (Advanced Metering Infrastruc-

ture) to replace its aging water and gas meters. Beginning the week of February 10, 

2020, Utilities Department employees and contractors will be conducting a site survey 

at each home and business.  The survey is to collect information necessary to replace 

all water meters as well as install data collection for gas meters. This first phase should 

take approximately one month. Phase II will begin after all material has been ordered 

and shipped. Installation will require a very short interruption of service for each cus-

tomer. We expect this last phase to be completed in twelve to fifteen months. We  

regret any inconvenience this may cause but it will greatly improve insight into system 

operation and customer service. If you would like more information, please visit our 

website and click on Frequently Asked Questions. You can also contact Public Works 

Director David Gray at dgray@covingtontn.com.      

 

Keep  

Covington 

Clutter Free 

Plans are being made for “Keep Covington 

Clutter Free”, previously known as Clean Up/

Fix Up!  Mark your calendars for April 4th!  If 

you or your organization would like to  

volunteer, please contact Jennifer Nolen at  

901-476-9613, ext. 137.   

We would like to thank Missy Marshall, Director of Keep TN 

Beautiful and Ruth Wallace, Director of Keep Tipton County 

Beautiful for your efforts in organizing this event! 

http://www.covingtontn.com/uploads/2/6/1/5/26153647/ami_faq.pdf
mailto:dgray@covingtontn.com


 
 

 
March 13, 2020 
 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
Media Contact: Office of Public Information 
1510 Lake Road, Dyersburg, TN 38024 
Ph: 731-286-3347 • Fax: 731-288-7788 

Dyersburg State Community College 
 
Dyersburg State Changes Operational Plans for March 13 – April 3 Amidst COVID-19 Concerns 

 
Dyersburg, Tennessee - In an effort to address the COVID-19 pandemic and growing concern for the health 
and safety of students, faculty and staff, Dyersburg State Community College (DSCC) will extend spring break 
for students through March 22. All in-person lecture courses are scheduled to transition to an online format 
beginning March 23 through April 3.  
 
While no known cases of COVID-19 have been reported at any of the DSCC locations, the College will continue 
to monitor the situation and provide updates through a dedicated webpage at https://www.dscc.edu/
coronavirus. The College will also utilize the RAVE Emergency Alert Notification System as needed for urgent up-

dates to students, faculty and staff who are urged to log in to RAVE to add their contact information if they have not done so. 

 
Students should check their MyDSCC email for updates from their instructor regarding labs, clinicals, and 
technical programs. Alternate schedules will apply during this time. Computer labs will be open for students 
who do not have technology at home. 
 
DSCC Online classes and TN eCampus classes will continue on normal schedules as planned. 
 
Registration for May session and summer and fall semesters will be delayed one week and begin on March 
23. 
 
For detailed information and regular updates, please check the DSCC website at https://www.dscc.edu/
coronavirus.  
 
### 
 
Dyersburg State Community College 
Dyersburg State Community College is an open access, learning-centered institution that serves seven counties in West Tennes-
see. Founded in 1969, DSCC’s vision is to elevate the region’s educational attainment thereby enhancing the quality of life in West Ten-
nessee. The home campus of DSCC is in Dyersburg, and centers are located in Covington and Trenton. DSCC offers Tennessee Transfer 
Pathways programs, career technical certificates and degrees; learning support courses, continuing education and public service pro-
grams. The college is accredited by the Southern Association of Colleges and Schools Commission on Colleges (SACSCOC) to award 
the associate degree. Learning is enhanced by a variety of student organizations, international learning opportunities, state of the art tech-
nology and intercollegiate athletic programs. 

 
The Tennessee Board of Regents 
The Tennessee Board of Regents (TBR) is Tennessee's largest higher education system, governing 40 post-secondary educational 
institutions with over 200 teaching locations. The TBR system includes 13 community colleges and 27 colleges of applied technolo-
gy, providing programs to students across the state, country and world. 

https://www.dscc.edu/coronavirus
https://www.dscc.edu/coronavirus
https://www.getrave.com/login/DSCC
https://www.dscc.edu/coronavirus
https://www.dscc.edu/coronavirus



